



### Calendar

February 20th Grade 6 Leadership Workshop

February 22<sup>nd</sup> Welcome Back Pizza Night 5:00 pm - 6:00 pm

February 25th School Assoc. Meeting 5:30 pm

March IIth Public Holiday

March 13th NWPSSA Athletic Carnival

March 25th - 29th Swimming & Water Safety

April 8th Bike Education

April IIth Last day of Term I for students

April 29th Term 2 commences

# From the Principal

What a fabulous start to the year we have had. It is great to see all our students excited to be back at school! I would like to warmly welcome our new students and families to Wilmot Primary; it's wonderful to see our little school family grow. To welcome everyone to our new school year and to have a catch up with our staff and families, we will be having a Pizza Night, 5:00-6:00pm Friday, February 22<sup>nd</sup>. If the weather is favourable we will be using the outside pizza oven. If it is inclement we will be in the Launching into Learning rooms. We hope all our families can join us.

# Term I Calendar and Class Timetables

Accompanying the newsletter is our Term I Calendar. There are many events and activities already on the calendar. Please keep it somewhere handy so you know what is coming up this term. The class timetables are also going home with the newsletter and these include PE, library and SAKG times.

# **Home Reading**

Our Home Reading Program is ready to start again! We can't wait to see how many of our students can reach 200 nights Home Reading and receive a book prize. To achieve this, students will need to read as much as possible, including weekends, which isn't hard to do when you have a good book!

Please read through the parent information booklet, and if you have any questions about the program please speak to Mrs Baker or Mrs Cunningham.

# Whole School Healthy Lunch

The Senior Class will be cooking a healthy lunch for the whole school to enjoy on Fridays this year. We encourage all students to be courageous and try new foods. Students may still wish to pack a snack for lunch to supplement the healthy lunch. Thank you to Mrs Baker for looking after our school garden over the summer break!

# **Children's University**

Wilmot Primary is a Children's University school in 2019. If you would like your children to participate in this fantastic program or find out more information please speak to Mrs Cunningham.

#### Wilmot Market

Wilmot Primary will be having a stall at the first Wilmot Market for 2019. We will be sending information home about our stall and market preparations closer to the date.

Rochelle Cunningham – Principal



# Our 2019 Kindergarten Students













# Staff - 2019

Junior Class – Mrs Helen Baker
Senior Class/PE – Mr Matt Ward (Thurs & Fri)
Lil/Kinder/Pre-Kinder/Kitchen-Garden – Mrs Michelle
Hutt (Wed & Fri)
Music – Mrs Michelle Smith (alt. Wed)
School Business Manager – Mrs Raelene Miles

Principal/Senior Class - Ms Rochelle Cunningham

Teacher Assistant – Mrs Tara Miles
Teacher Assistant – Mrs Lisa South (Mon, Wed & Fri)
Education Facility Attendant – Mr Malcolm Clark

# **Attendance**

Regular school attendance will help your child to gain the skills and knowledge needed for success both now and later in life.

Attending school every day helps your child to make steady progress with their learning. Your child will also be able to establish firm friendships by participating with others in enjoyable activities.

If your child is going to be absent from school due to illness or for any other reason, it is important you notify us by calling the office on 6492 1421. Should your child arrive late, parents are required to sign their child in at the office. Parents/Guardians are also required to sign children out when collecting their child early for an appointment.

# **New Hen House**

Thank-you to Theresa and Hayden Saunders who came in during the school holidays and installed our new hen house. We have three very happy chooks!



